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Hello everyone, 
 
You will no doubt have seen the headlines this morning stating that the government has dropped plans for 
the return of all children before summer. As a school leader, yet again I find this information out via the 
media. 
 
The situation regarding any return other than keyworkers is still unsure as we await our next set of advice 
from the Local Authority. Meanwhile I, the staff and governors continue to prepare for all manner of returns 
without knowing which one may be used; my recycling box is full! 
 
I appreciate how frustrating this must be for you all as it is equally frustrating for all of us too. I will update 
you with any changes as soon as I am made aware of them. 
 
In the meantime school is still operating as it has done since lockdown and this will not change next week. 
Please get in touch if you require a key worker place. The government criterion for these places hasn’t 
changed. 
 
We continue to miss all of our children and wish you all the very best at this very difficult time.  
 
Do not hesitate to get in touch with me by email if you need any help and I will try my best to assist, 
 
head@shade.calderdale.sch.uk  
 
 
Sending you my very best wishes, 
 
Helen Clarkson 
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